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PUR-1311 
ADDENDUM NO. 1 

INVITATION TO BID 
 

LEACHATE HAULING FROM COUNTY LANDFILL FOR DISPOSAL 
 
DATE:  Monday, May 16, 2016 BIDS DUE:  Wednesday, May 25, 2016 
 2:00 P.M. 
 
To Bidders: 
 

This Addendum is hereby made a part of the Contract Documents on which all bids will 
be based and is issued to correct and clarify the original documents. 
 

Please acknowledge receipt of this Addendum at the appropriate space on the Proposal 
Form.  This Addendum consists of two (2) pages. 

  
 NOTE:  All bidders must enter the County Administration Building through the 
front door, 100 West Washington Street entrance, and must use the elevator to access the 
Purchasing Department to submit their bid.  Alternate routes are now controlled by a door 
access system. 
 
ITEM NO. 1: Inquiry: Will a Performance Bond be required for the “Stand by 

Contractor” as described on page 17 – 1.a. 
 
 Response: Because of the award language stated in the Supplemental Terms 

and Conditions of the Invitation to Bid document, page 17, Item 1: Award, no 
Bonds are required. 

 
ITEM NO. 2 Inquiry: If the successful Bidder has performed its bid obligations to the 

County for the three (3) years (or more) on the previous version of the bid, 
would the County waive the performance Bond requirement? 

 
 Response: See the response to ITEM NO. 1 within this Addendum.  
 
ITEM NO. 3: Inquiry: What is the price being paid by Washington County for these 

services? 
 
 Response: The awarded and current price for each location is $0.01257 per 

gallon.  
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ITEM NO. 4: Inquiry: Must 6,000 gallon tankers be used or can smaller trucks be used at 

the contractor’s discretion? 
 
 Response: If smaller capacity tankers are used, the minimum number of 

trucks needed to meet the project requirements will increase due to tanker 
capacity. 

 
ITEM NO. 5: Inquiry: May the contractor park trucks on county property overnight? 
 
 Response: Overnight parking will not be permitted. 
 
 

BY AUTHORITY OF: 

 
Karen R. Luther, CPPO 
Director of Purchasing 
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